MCCI Board Meeting

Wednesday, September 27, 2006; 7:00 p.m., MCTV Studio at Crocker Building

Present:  Mik Muller, Anne Harding, Mike F., Robin Mide, Dean Garvin, Mike L.
	
	The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.  Anne H. agreed to take notes.

	1.
	Minutes:  The minutes of July 26, 2006 were tabled pending revisions.  On a motion by Mike F. and second by Anne H. the minutes of August 16, 2006 were unanimously approved as amended (COKE bill to COPE bill).

	2.
	Treasurer/Business Report:  2005 taxes have been taken to Wendy Marsden of Tea and Taxes.  Information is still needed from Veronica.  Mike Bosworth would like the disposition of tapes to be more clearly detailed.  Anne is still investigating Health Savings Accounts for employees.  Financial documents from Michael Bosworth were distributed for review.

	3.
	MCTV Report:  The meeting with the school district went well with Dean, Robin and Mik in attendance.  A line of communication has been established.  Doug Finn has offered to shoot the School Committee meetings and drop off at station.  He will notify Robin if he is unable to do this.  All meeting attendees were excited about the possibility of upcoming programming from the school.

The CAC would like to meet and review the response to their questions on October 4 at 9:30 a.m.  Mik, Mike F. and Anne to attend the meeting. 

Outreach is beginning and some feedback is being received.  Jeff S. will cover the station during Dean’s vacation.  Dean suggested house keeping and reorganization of belongings.  He will contact the landlords about using basement storage space.  Someone will contact Sonny at Traprock about returning an MCTV camera.

TD Report:  Robin distributed a request for immediate purchase of equipment totaling $346.36.  The board unanimously approved the request.  Studio production classes have begun.  It was decided the class was not appropriate for the 10 year old.  Robin will consider doing a children’s production class in January, 2007.  Robin requested that board members not move equipment with notifying her in advance.  A meeting will be held with Mik, Robin, Mike F. and Dean to plan the re-arrangement of the studio space.  Mik has asked for a vendor to make suggestion regarding better venting for the equipment room to alleviate heat concerns.  The Selectboard remote and intercom system are on back order.



	4.
	MCCI Business:

Board Members:  Dwayne St. Marie had indicated an interest in joining the board but has not responded to Mik’s calls or emails.  Deb Radway cannot accept a position.

Thank yous:  Anne will write thank yous to NGS and Irene Schneiderman.

LPFM:  a group of interested people is needed to pursue this option aggressively as the permit ends in February.  An estimated $3-5,000 would be needed for basic startup.  Mik will try to arrange a public meeting for 10/11/2006.

Valley Idol:  Mike F.  reported that the editing had been completed but tape destroyed in the deck.  He will redo the tape.  He will order cables for the live booster shoot.

Personnel Policies:  still need completion.

Open House:  It was decided to host the gala Open House in January 2007 (on the anniversary of the contract rather than Oct. 25, 2006).  It was noted the event will require extensive planning and preparation.  Anne H. will get the Town Meeting Member list from the town clerk.

Sheffield School:  Mike L. noted that Sheffield School will no longer be holding their All School Meeting.  However they have expressed an interest is some type of production to keep the town informed about school events.  Dean to contact Chip Wood for further discussion

	
	Notes taken by Anne Harding


